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Opening Prayer

Feast of the Archangels - Sts. Michael, Gabriel, Raphael

Heavenly King, You have given us archangels
to assist us during our pilgrimage on earth.

Saint Michael is our protector;
I ask him to come to my aid,
fight for all my loved ones,
and protect us from danger.

Saint Gabriel is a messenger of the Good News;
I ask him to help me
clearly hear Your voice
and to teach me the truth.

Saint Raphael is the healing angel;
I ask him to take my need for healing
and that of everyone I know,
lift it up to Your throne of grace
and deliver back to us the gift of recovery.

Help us, O Lord,
to realise more fully the reality of the archangels
and their desire to serve us.
Holy angels,
pray for us.
Amen. 



Heads News
Dear Parents and Carers,

There has been a real buzz of excitement in school this week after we received 8 eggs 
from the Living Eggs Programme. Miss Langston even managed to capture one of the 
eggs hatching which you can see on our Facebook and Instagram pages. All 8 eggs 
hatched and the chicks are doing well. Mrs Knight is kindly taking the chicks home 
this weekend so they can have the proper care and attention they need, they will be 
back in School on Monday until Friday when they will be collected by the Living Eggs 
Programme. There is an opportunity for you to adopt some chicks, if you are 
interested in this please let the office know before Wednesday.

Our Parent Hub app was launched this week and all classes have now posted updates 
on learning. Going forward the newsletter will be shorter as class updates will be on 
the app and not in the newsletter. Most families have now signed up, if you have not 
already completed it please do so as soon as possible as this is the way school will be 
communicating with parents and carers from now on. If you are having any difficulty 
please pop into the office and we will be happy to help you.

Thank you to all parents who have brought their children’s medication to school. If 
you have not, then kindly do so as soon as possible. All medication in school must come 
with clear instructions in writing on a pharmacy label and left at the school office, 
teachers are not able to accept it directly. A form will be provided to you at the 
school office. If you have any issues, please speak to the office staff. We cannot 
administer any medication that has not been prescribed by a doctor, we are also 
unable to administer ear or eye drops even if they have been prescribed.

Kindly note that telephone calls to the office at the start and end of the school day 
may not get answered as this is a very busy time in school. If there are changes to 
your child’s pick up then please inform the office as soon as you can. We cannot 
release children to another adult unless we have had parental confirmation of this 
change.

We are looking forward to the fundraising quiz this evening. Please come along and 
help us raise money for our school and church.

Have a wonderful weekend.

Every blessing,

Julieann 



Notices and Information

Birthdays: If it is your child’s 
birthday, they can come to 

school in non-school uniform.

If their birthday falls on a 
weekend or in the holidays, they 
can come to school in non-school 
unifom the following school day.

Place2Be

Place2Be provide mental health support 
in our school through one-to-one and 
group counselling using tried and tested 
methods backed by research. In 
addition, they also offer expert training 
and professional qualifications.



Notices and Information

Book Fair in School 31st October 

******INSET DAY******
MONDAY 9TH OCTOBER



AttendanceAttendance 

 Safeguarding

How does being late to school affect children?
A child who enters a classroom late often misses the principle objectives for the day and must 
start to catch up so will start the day from a place of disadvantage. Their late arrival is also 
likely to disrupt the class and delay learning for all. Learning starts promptly at 8.45am in all 
classrooms. 
Children who are often late have trouble settling in and mastering routines. Lateness can 
throw off their whole morning or even their day, especially if the late commute to school was 
stressful. They can often feel self-conscious about entering the classroom late.
Frequent lateness is associated with lower grades and lower scores on standardised tests. In 
addition, children who are routinely late at the primary school level are more likely to struggle 
in secondary school.

Parental Responsibility
Parents/Carers must comply with Section 444 of the Education Act 1996 that states that:
“(1) If a child of compulsory school age who is a registered pupil at a school fails to attend 
regularly at the school, his parent is guilty of an offence.”
Oxfordshire County Council School Attendance Guidance & Legislation September 2018 
states that “Parents/Carers are responsible for making sure their child attends school 
regularly and punctually.”

What will the school do?
The Department for Education document “School Attendance: Guidance for Schools 
2018″states that “Schools should actively discourage late arrival, be alert to patterns of late 
arrival and seek an explanation from the parent.”
In partnership with the Education Welfare Service the school will be monitoring children who 
are late for school. Parents/Carers of children who are regularly late for school will be invited 
in for a School Attendance Meeting. If lateness persist then further involvement from the 
Education Welfare Service will be requested. In cases of persistent lateness (at least 10 
session of unauthorised lateness over a period of 12 weeks, not including school holidays) 
Truancy Penalty Notice (also known as Fixed Penalty Notices) warnings can be issued.

Gates open at 8.40am. Children go straight to class and 
lessons start at 8.45am. 



Internet Safety



Values Celebration Assembly
Congratulations to all of these children who showed one of our school 

values this week. We are very proud of you all!

Reception- Paddington Family

Mimi for showing our value of Determination 

David for showing our value of Respect

Yanis for showing our value of Respect 

     Francisco for showing our value of Determination

YEAR 1 - Matilda Family

Lorena for showing our value of Determination 

William for showing our value of Humility 

Iris for showing our value of Humility 

Hugo for showing our value of Respect

YEAR 2 - Muggle-Wump Family

Kiyan for showing our value of Fairness

Nicola for showing our value of Determination

Patrik for showing our value of Respect

Olivia for showing our value of Determination



YEAR 3 – Mr Fox Family

Filip for showing our school value of  Determination
Jonathan for showing our school value Determination

Harvey for showing our school values of  Respect, Fairness and 
Determination

Sofia for showing our school value Fairness and Determination

YEAR 4 – Malala Family

Shiloh for showing our value of Unity
Stephanie for showing our value of Respect
Shauna for showing our value of Humility 

Jonni for showing our value of Determination

YEAR 5 – Gates Family

Zachary for showing our values of Fairness & Unity 
James for showing our values of Respect & Fairness

Isaac for showing our values of Respect & Unity 
Giulia B for showing our values of Determination and Unity 

YEAR 6 – Potter Family

Callum for showing our value of Unity

Isla for showing our value of Determination

Ada for showing our value of Humility 

Marcus for showing our value of Determination


